							June 17, 2020

The governing body met in regular session at 7:30 p.m., June 17, 2020 in the council room.  Mayor Joe Mitchell and council members Alice Lackey, Kylee Luckeroth, Mike Stallbaumer, Steve Bennett, Ray Shinn and Jim Mitchell were present.  Also present were City Administrator Matt Rehder, City Attorney Martin Mishler, Don Lueger, Charity Henry, Darrell Grollmes, Jessica Koch, Ryan & Sarah Henry, Brett Ohlsen, Brent Haverkamp, Tom & Mary Beth Haverkamp, Tom Y& Debbie Stallbaumer and Jamie Rottinghaus.

Mike Stallbaumer moved and Ray Shinn seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the June 3, 2020 council meeting.   All six voted aye.

Jim Mitchell moved and Steve Bennett seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the special meeting held June 8, 2020.  Jim Mitchell, Steve Bennett, Alice Lackey, Kylee Luckeroth and Mike Stallbaumer voted aye, while Ray Shinn abstained as he was not at the council meeting.

Don Lueger, Charity Henry, Tom Stallbaumer and Darrell Grollmes spoke during public comment concerning wind turbines around Seneca.

Ryan and Sarah Henry were present to request a Cereal Malt Beverage License for Henry Deli.  Alice Lackey moved and Mike Stallbaumer seconded a motion to approve the Cereal Malt Beverage License for Henry Deli.  All six voted aye.

Jessica Koch, pool manager, was present to explain how swim lessons and the pool concession stand would be run this season.  Everything in the concession stand will be prepackaged so no food will be touched and the lifeguards will set up appointments themselves for swimming lessons.   

Brett Ohlsen, fire chief, was present to discuss a replacement truck for its secondary tanker truck.  The council asked Brett Ohlsen to bring cost figures for the truck.

At 8:08 p.m., Jim Mitchell moved and Ray Shinn seconded a motion to go into executive session to include Mayor, council and Martin Mishler for ten minutes until 8:18 p.m. for Attorney-Client Privilege for Contract Negotiations.  All six voted aye.

At 8:18 p.m. the council returned to open session.

Ray Shinn moved and Jim Mitchell seconded a motion to approve the sale of land at the corner of Main and Community Drive to Northridge Church for the sum of $210,000.00.  All six voted aye.

At 8:20 p.m., Alice Lackey moved and Jim Mitchell seconded a motion to adjourn.  All six voted aye.
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